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August 24, 2011

James W. Cutbirth
Georgia-Pacific LLC
Crossett Paper Operations
P.O. Box 3333

Crossett, AR 71635

RE: Georgia-Pacific Toxicity Reduction Evaluation Action Plan
NPDES No. AR0001210 AFIN: 02-00013

Dear Mr. Cutbirth

Thank you for your timely submission of the Georgia-Pacific Toxicity Reduction Evaluation Action Plan.
The Plan has been reviewed, and a few items need to be addressed. Please address the following items
and submit a revised TRE plan by September 15, 2011.

4.1 Assembly of Facility Information
According to the permit, the effluent is made up of “process wastewater (Paper Mill, Plywood Plant,
and Studmill operations), sanitary wastewater, landfill leachate, site stormwater’, chemical plant,
building products, treated effluent from the City of Crossett, truck wash, backwash wastewater, and
product stewardship waters”.

Due to the make up of the effluent, the facility may want to ensure that the following are not exculded
in the compliation of Sampling Data; stormwater and rainfall data, the City of Crossett’s effluent data,
and landfill leachate data.

No specific revisions needed in the TRE plan.

7.0 Project Organization

Please include who will be responsible for compiling and reviewing the information specified in
Section 4.1. ‘ ‘

If you have any questions, please contact myself or Sarah Clem.

Sincerely,

%

Mary Barnett

Ecologist

501-682-0666
barnett@adeq.state.ar.us

CC:  Loretta Reiber, NPDES Permitting
Jason Bolenbaugh, NPDES Enforcement
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